2200001

B. Sc. / B. Com. / B. H. Sc. (Second Year) Examination, 2024 FOUNDATION COURSE

Paper : First

भाग / Part-A: LANGUAGE and CULTURE - भाषा और संस्कृति भाग / Part-B: ENGLISH LANGUAGE and FOUNDATION

(परीक्षार्थी द्वारा नीले/काले बाल व्याईट पेन द्वारा अस जाय)

(To be filled up by the candidate by blue/black ball-point pen)

Duration: 1+1=2 hours

Maximum Marks: 50+50=100

महत्त्वपूर्ण निर्देश/Important Instructions

- 1. प्रश्न-पत्र दो भागों में विभाजित है भाग-A व भाग-B। प्रत्येक भाग के लिये 1 वण्टा समय व 50 अंक निर्वारित है।

 Question paper divided in two parts Part-A & Part-B. For each part time allowed only one hour and each part is of 50 marks.
- 2. अपना अनुक्रमांक उत्तर पत्र (ओ एम आर) पर पेन से निर्धारित स्थान पर लिखें।
 Write your Roll Number on Answer Sheet (OMR) by pen in the space provided.
- 3. प्राप्त उत्तर-पत्र को न तो मोड़े और न ही विकृत करें। दूसरा उत्तर-पत्र नहीं दिया जायेगा। Answer Sheet should not be folded or mutilated. A second Answer Sheet shall not be provided.
- 4. प्रश्न-पुस्तिका में प्रत्येक प्रश्न के चार वैकल्पिक उत्तर दिये गये हैं। प्रत्येक प्रश्न के वैकल्पिक उत्तर के लिए आपको उत्तर-पत्र (ओ एम आर) की सम्बन्धित पंक्ति के सामने दिये गये वृत्त को पेन से गाड़ा करना है।

 Each question in this Booklet is followed by four alternative answers. For each question, you are to record the

correct option on the Answer Sheet (OMR) by darkening the appropriate circle in the corresponding row of the Answer Sheet (OMR), by pen.

 प्रत्येक प्रश्न के उत्तर के लिए केवल एक ही वृत को गाढ़ा करें। एक से अधिक वृत्तों को गाड़ा करने पर अथवा एक वृत्त को अपूर्ण भरने पर वह उत्तर गलत माना जायेगा।

For each question, darken only one circle on the Answer Sheet. If you darken more than one circle or darken a circle partially, the answer will be treated as incorrect.

INCORRECT गलत A 🌠 © 🔘 INCORRECT गलत (A) (F) (C) (D) INCORRECT गलत A O C D CORRECT REÎ A ● © D

6. परीक्षा के उपरान्त उत्तर-पत्र (ओ एम आर) परीक्षा भवन में जमा कर दें।
Deposit the Answer Sheet (OMR) at the end of the Examination.

7. यदि कोई अभ्यर्थी परीक्षा में अनुचित साधनों का प्रयोग करता है, तो वह विश्वविद्यालय द्वारा निर्धारित दंड का को भागी होगा/होगी।

If a candidate attempts to use any form of unfair means, he/she shall be liable to such punishment as the University may determine and impose on him/her.

8. सभी प्रश्न अनिवार्य हैं, प्रत्येक प्रश्न 1 अंक का है एवं ऋणात्मक मूल्यांकन नहीं होगा। All questions are compulsory, each question carries 1 mark and no negative marking.

1

भाग / Part-'A': LANGUAGE and CULTURE - भाषा और संस्कृति

1 गीता में आरंभिक श्लोक के शब्द हैं-

- (a) धर्म क्षेत्रे कुरूक्षेत्रे
- (b) यत्र योगेश्वरः कृष्णो
- (c) कर्मण्येवाधिकारस्ते
- (d) श्रद्धावानलभते ज्ञानं

2. गीता के अनुसार कर्म के कितने भेद हैं-

- (a) चार
- (b) पाँच
- (c) दो
- (d) तीन

अभगवत् गीता में कुल कितने श्लोक हैं?

- (a) 750
- (b) 810
- (c) 740
- (d) 700

शंकराचार्य किस दर्शन से प्रभावित थे?

- (a) द्वैत
- (b) अद्वैत
- (c) सांख्य
- (d) द्वैताद्वैत

गीता में कितने योगों की चर्चा की गई है—

(a) 20

(b) 21

(c) 22

(d) 18

6. निराला जी का पूरा नाम क्या है?

- (a) रामचन्द्र
- (b) माखन लाल
- (e) पं० सूर्यकांत त्रिपाठी
- (d) रामविलास

7. भनुष्य की मुक्ति की तरह कविता की भी मुक्ति होती है।" किसका कथन है?

- (a) महादेवी वर्मा
- **(b)** निराला
- (c) जयशंकर प्रसाद
- (d) निर्मल वर्मा

8. सूर्यकांत त्रिपाठी निराला की वेटी का नाम क्या था—

- (a) रामकली
- (b) पद्मावती
- (c) सरोज
- (d) ऊषा

9 जागो फिर एक बार' कविता किस काव्य संग्रह में संकलित है—

2200001

[3]

- (b) परिमल
- (c) अणिमा
- (d) बेला
- 10. निराला जी का उपन्यास नहीं है-
 - (a) गबन
 - (b) काले कारनामे
 - (c) प्रभावती
 - (d) चोटी की पकड़
- 'दोपहर का भोजन' कहानी के लेखक कौन हैं?
 - (३) अमरकांत
 - (b) नरेन्द्र वर्मा
 - (c) अज्ञेय
 - (d) ऊषा प्रियम्बदा
- 12. सिद्धेश्वरी किस कहानी की पात्र है?
 - (a) वापसी
 - (७) दोपहर का भोजन
 - (c) पूस की रात
 - (d) गुण्डा
- अमरकांत कहानी के किस आन्दोलन से जुड़े
 - थे?
 - (a) नई कहानी
 - (b) सचेतन कहानी

- (a) गीतिका (c) अकहानी
 - (d) सहज कहानी
 - 14. अमरकांत को मध्य प्रदेश सरकार का कौन सा पुरस्कार मिला था?
 - (a) मैथलीशरण गुप्त सम्मान
 - (b) साहित्य अकादमी पुरस्कार
 - (c) ज्ञानपीठ पुरस्कार
 - (d) उपरोक्त सभी
 - आधुनिक युग की मीरा किन्हें कहा जाता है?
 - (a) सुभद्रा कुमारी चौहान
 - (b) मैत्रेयी पुष्पा
 - (c) प्रभा खेतान
 - (d) महादेवी वर्मा
 - 16 गिल्लू शब्द है—
 - (a) व्यक्तिवाचक संज्ञा का जातिवाचक रूप
 - (b) जातिवाचक संज्ञा का व्यक्तिवाचक रूप
 - (c) भाववाचक संज्ञा का व्यक्तिवाचक रूप
 - (d) समूह वाचक संज्ञा का जातिवाचक रूप
 - गिलहरियों के जीवन की अवधि कितने वर्ष की होती है-
 - (a) चार वर्ष
 - (b) पाँच वर्ष
 - (c) दो वर्ष
 - (d) एक वर्ष

[4]

2200001

18. पितु पक्ष में किस पक्षी का आह्वाहन किया जाता (b) खळाता छ। (c) पार्था वृत्ति का (a) मयूर (d) सीन्दर्य का (b) कौआ रजारी प्रसाद द्विवेदी जी किस दर्शन के प्रभावित (c) हंस 27 (d) कोयल (a) सांख्य दर्शन 19 महादेवी वर्मा किस युग की कवियित्री है-(b) वेदांत दर्शन (त) छायावाद युग (c) गाँधी दर्शन (b) प्रेमचन्द युग (d) चार्वाक दर्शन (c) भारतेन्दु युग नाखुन क्यों बढ़ते हैं ? किस विधा में लिखा गया (d) प्रसाद युग 20. हजारी प्रसाद द्विवेदी जी का जन्म दिवस है? (a) कहानी (a) 19 अगस्त, 1907 (b) नाटक (b) 25 जून, 1889 (c) उपन्यास (c) 21 जुलाई, 1922 (ग्रे) ललित निबंध (d) 26 अगस्त, 1940 कंघी शिल्प किस जनजाति से संबंधित है? हिजारी प्रसाद द्विवेदी द्वारा रचित निबंध नहीं है-(a) बँगा (a) अशोक के फूल (b) गौड (b) कुटज (c) बंजारा (c) शिरीष के फूल (d) भारिया (d) ऑगन का पंक्षी बन्देलखण्ड का लोक नृत्य है? 22. लेखक के अनुसार मनुष्य का नाखून बढ़ना (a) भांगड़ा नृत्य किसका प्रतीक है-(b) सैरा नृत्य (a) मनुष्यता का PTO [5] 2200001

- (c) अखाड़ा नृत्य
- (d) राई नृत्य
- 27. भारिया जनजाति का निवास स्थान है?
 - (a) सिवनी, बालाघाट
 - (b) रामपुर, पटना
 - (c) खण्डवा, खरगौन
 - (d) जबलपुर, छिन्दवाड़ा
- 28. लोक कलाओं के कितने रूप होते हैं-
 - (a) तीन
 - (b) चार
 - (c) दो
 - (d) छ:
- 29. निमाड़ी मध्य प्रदेश का कौन सा क्षेत्र है?
 - (a) पूर्वी क्षेत्र
 - (b) पश्चिमी क्षेत्र
 - (c) उत्तरी क्षेत्र
 - (d) दक्षिणी क्षेत्र
- 30. कानड़ा नृत्य किस समुदाय द्वारा किया जाता है?
 - (a) घोबी समुदाय
 - (b) घुमन्तु समुदाय
 - (c) बंजारा समुदाय
 - (d) पाधरी समुदाय

- 31. ''लोकगीत लोक संस्कृति के समग्र संवाहक है।'' कथन है—
 - (a) देवेन्द्र सत्यार्थी
 - (b) बसंत निरपुणे
 - (c) नारोत्तम पाण्डेय
 - (d) घासीराम व्यास
- 32 ईसुरी प्रसिद्ध है—
 - (a) फाग के लिए
 - (b) लोक नृत्य के लिए
 - (c) लोक व्यापार के लिए
 - (d) मुहावरों के लिए
- 33 बुन्देली लोक गाथा इनमें से नहीं है?
 - (a) हरदौल की गाथा
 - (b) प्रवीण राय की गाथा
 - (c) ढोला मारू गाथा
 - (d) उपरोक्त सभी
- 34. बुन्देलखण्ड में रासलीला को क्या कहा जाता है—
 - (a) नौटंकी
 - (b) तमाशा
 - (**अ**) नृत्य
 - (d) रहस

35. पहेली का उत्तर बताए? काले पहाड़ पे गलगल बियानी

जिसकी तेली खूब मिठानी।

- (a) अगरबत्ती
- (b) माचिस
- (c) लालटेन
- (d) पक्षी

निमाड़ी जन-जीवन के मनोरंजन का साधन है?

- (a) रामलीला
- (b) कहावरे
- (c) नौटंकी
- (d) गम्मत

मुहावरा किस भाषा का शब्द है-

- (a) उर्द
- (b) अरबी
- (c) हिन्दी
- (d) फारसी

अँखों में चर्बी छाना' का अर्थ है-

- (a) अभिमान होना
- (b) कम दिखाई देना
- (c) अंधापन
- (d), चश्मा लगाना

39. मुहावरे में किस शब्द शक्ति की प्रधानता होती

- (b) लक्षणा
- (c) वक्रता
- (d) व्यंजना

व्यम्धारा किसका अन्य नाम है?

- (a) कहावत का
- (b) लोकोक्ति का
- (c) मुहावरे का
- (d) कथा का

41. 'मंगा नहाना मुहावरे' का अर्थ है-

- (क्र) पाप मुक्त होना
- (b) गंगा में स्नान करना
- (c) छुट्टी पाना
- (d) मोक्ष पानी

समास का शाब्दिक अर्थ है-

- (a) संक्षिप्तीकरण
- (b) विस्तार करना
- (c) अर्थ बताना
- (d) अर्थ बदलना

कौन से समास में पहला पद संख्यावाचक होता き?

- (a) द्वंद समास
- (b) कर्मधारय समास

2200001

[7]

- (c) बहुब्रीहि समास
- √a) द्विगु समास

44. द्वंद समास का उदाहरण है?

- (a) गाय-बैल
- (b) राम-कृष्ण
- (%) दिन-रात
- (d) सभी

45. दो पदों के मैल से दूसरा अर्थ निकलता है?

- (a) द्विगु समास
- (b) कर्मधारय समास
- (c) बहुब्रीहि समास
- (d) तत्पुरुष समास

46. माखनचोर में कौन सा समास है?

- (a) कर्मधारय
- (b) तत्पुरुष
- (c) द्वन्द
- (d) द्विगु

47, शिक्षा एक सतत् प्रक्रिया है?

- (a) सत्य
- (b) असत्य
- (c) उपरोक्त दोनों
- (d) कोई नहीं

48 उद्योगों के विकास में देश में -

- (a) आत्मनिर्भरता आती है।
- (b) रोजगार में वृद्धि होती है।
- (c) राष्ट्रीय आय में वृद्धि होती है।
- (d) उपरोक्त सभी

49, सूचना समाज किसका विकसित रूप है?

- (a) आधुनिक समाज
- (b) औद्योगिक समाज
- (c) परम्परागत समाज
- (d) आदिवासी समाज

50. सूचना समाज से सम्बन्धित कानून है?

- (a) कॉपीराइट
- (b) आई टी एक्ट 2000
- (c) बौद्धिक सम्पदा का अधिकार
- (d) उपरोक्त सभी

2200001

[8]

भाग/Part-'B': ENGLISH LANGUAGE and FOUNDATION

- 51 The titled word "Daffodils" refers to:-
 - (a) Trees
 - (b) Birds
 - (c) Flowers
 - (d) Fruits
- 52. William Wordsworth is known as a:-
 - (a) Romantic poet
 - (b) Classical poet
 - (c) Modernist poet
 - (d) All of the above
- 53. In the poem "Daffodils" the poet has described the beauty of:
 - (a) A girl
 - (b) Nature
 - (c) Both (a) and (b)
 - (d) None of them
- 54. Who is the author of the poem 'The Bangle Sellers'?
 - (a) R. K. Narayan
 - (b) M.K. Gandhi
 - (c) Munshi Premchand
 - (d) Sarojini Naidu
- 55 What is referred to as the "Rainbow-tinted circles of light"?
 - (a) The bangle seller
 - (b) The women

- (c) The bangles
- (d) The poet
- on high over vales and hills' in an excerpt of the poem:
 - (a) The Bangle Sellers
 - (b) Daffodils
 - (c) The Tree
 - (d) None of the above
- 57. The reddish bangles like 'Buds that dream' is suggestive of a maidens:
 - (a) Cheerfulness
 - (b) Pride
 - (c) Maturity
 - (d) Chastity
- 58. In the poem The Bangle Sellers "Bridal laughter and bridal tear" indicates:
 - (a) Madness of a bride
 - (b) A brides desire
 - (c) A brides mixed emotions
 - (d) Sadness of a bride
- 59. Dr. A.P.J. Abdul Kalam was born on:
 - (a) 15th October, 1931
 - (b) 15th November, 1931
 - (c) 15th October, 1831
 - (d) 15th November, 1831
- 60. The full name of Dr. A. P. J. Abdul Kalam

2200001

[9]

- (a) Abdul Jakir Jain Kalam
- (b) Avul Pakir Jainulabdeen Abdul Kalam
- (c) Avul Pakir Jainul Abdul Kalam
- (d) Abdul Pakir Jain Abul Kalam
- Dr. A. P. J. Kalam is known as the:
 - (a) Iron Man of India
 - (b) Rocket Man of India
 - (c) Missile Man of India
 - (d) Indian Scientist of India
- 'A letter to God' was written by:
 - (x) G. L. Swanteh
 - (b) Ruskin Bond
 - (c) W. Wordsworth
 - (d) Leo Tolstoy
- 63. What did Lencho hoped for:
 - (a) Money
 - (b) Rains
 - (c) Property
 - (d) Life
- 64. How much money Lencho asked for in his 'Letter to God'?
 - (a) 1000 Pesos
 - (b) 500 Pesos
 - (c) 100 Pesos
 - (d) 5000 Pesos
- Why did the postmaster decide to reply to Lencho's letter?
 - (a) He was a good man

- is: (b) To preserve Lencho's faith in God
 - (c) To save his family from hunger
 - (d) All of the above
 - What did Aksionov's wife see?
 - (a) A picture
 - (b) A lucky sign
 - (e) A dream
 - (d) A flower
 - 67. How does Aksionov interpret his wife's dream?
 - (a) As a bad omen
 - (b) As a lucky sign
 - (c) As total nonsense
 - (d) All of the above
 - "God Sees the Truth But Waits" was written by:
 - (a) Maxim Gorky
 - (b) A. P. J Kalam
 - (c) Dostoevsky
 - (d) Leo Tolstoy
 - What did the police officer find in Aksionov's bag?
 - (a) A towel
 - (b) Money
 - (c) A blood stained knife
 - (d) A blood stained sword
 - 70. Who sent money to Lencho?
 - (a) Postmaster
 - (b) Landlord

[10]

2200001

- (c) All of th above
- (d) None of the above

Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions given below:

From the time he was a little boy: Lincoln had to help his father in the fields. On many days he was not able to go to school because he was too busy working at home. But he practised reading and worked at arithmetic, keeping awake late into the night. Although he went to school for less than a year in all, he taught himself a great many things by reading all the books he could get hold of. There are some moving stories of the trouble he used to take to get books. One afternoon he walked twenty miles, just to borrow a book he wanted to read. Another time, he borrowed from a neighbour a biography of George Washington; but two nights later the rain coming through the roof of his poor hut, completely spoiled the book. "Well you can have the book for yourself if you make good its cost, by working on my farm," the neighbour said. Although Lincoln had to do some hard jobs at the farm for a few days, he had the joy of having the book for himself.

- 1. Why was Lincoln unable to go to school on many days?
 - (a) Because he had to help his father in the fields.

- (b) Because he did not like the school.
- (c) Because he was lazy.
- (d) Because he used to work in a shop.

72. What did he do in the night?

- (a) He used to sleep
- (b) He used to play cricket
- (c) He used to practise reading
- (d) He used to think

73. The book he borrowed from the neighbour was on......?

- (a) Mahatma Gandhi
- (b) Short stories
- (c) A grammar book
- (d) George Washington

74 How did Lincoln teach himself a great many things:

- (a) By going to school
- (b) By playing
- (c) By reading all the books he got hold of
- (d) By working

75. What happened to the book.....?

- (a) It was lost
- (b) It was spoilt by rain
- (c) He sold it
- (d) None

Choose the correct answer:

- 76. Choose the correct statement:
 - (a) My brother, who lives in Delhi is a doctor.
 - (b) My brother, who lives in Delhi, is a doctor.
 - (c) My brother who live in Delhi, is a doctor.
 - (d) My brother, who live in Delhi, is a doctor.
- 77. Which of these is not a punctuation mark:
 - (a) Hash tag
 - (b) Comma
 - (c) Full stop
 - (d) Colon
- **78.** Which of these is used between sentences which are grammatically independent:
 - (a) Semicolon
 - (b) Colon
 - (e) Comma
 - (d) Coma
- 79. Choose the mis-spelt word out of given options:
 - (a) Stolen
 - (b) Eaten
 - (c) Writen
 - (d) Beaten

- -80. Find that mis-spelt word:
 - (a) Loafer
 - (b) Laudable
 - (c) Literary
 - (d) Leakeage
- 81. Choose the correct spelling:
 - (a) Amature
 - (b) Amatture
 - (c) Amateur
 - (d) Ameture
- 82. Choose the correct spelling:
 - (a) Servent
 - (b) Sarvent
 - (c) Sarvant
 - (d) Servant

Choose the correct answer:

- 83. Rahul.....Suraj are going to Delhi.
 - (a) or
 - (b) and
 - (c) but
 - (d) with
- 84. Neither he.....his friend is good.
 - (a) nor
 - (b) and
 - (c) or
 - (d) if
- 85. No sooner did the thief see the publiche ran away.

2200001

[12]

(a) when	96. She tried her bestdidn't succeed.
(b) than	(a) but
(e) then	(b) and
(d) and	(c) or
86. The principal asked the peonwhy he	(d) with
was late.	Rewrite the following jumbled sentences
(a) if	to make them meaningful sentences.
(b) and	the state of the s
(c) but	91. Park / my house / is / there / a / near
(d) No word needed	(a) There is a house near my park.
Complete the sentence with the coordinating	(b) My house is a near park there.
conjunctions :	(c) There is a park near my house.
	(d) My house is a there near park.
87. You may have soup,you may prefer salad.	92 Have / hours / three / been / studying / for
(a) nor	/ we
(b) or	(a) Three hours have been studying for.
(c) and	(b) We have been studying for three hours.
(d) yet	(c) We been have studying for three
88. We stayed at homewatched	hours.
television.	(d) We studying for three hours have
(a) or	been.
(b) but	20 C. C. C. VS00 UVDV. J. VS
(€) and	93. Morning / do / every / what / do /
(d) none	you:
	(a) Do you do what every morning.
89. He is richmiser.	(b) Every morning what do you.
(a) nor	(c) What do you do every morning?
(b) or	(d) What do you every morning?
(c) but	
(d) none	
2200001	13]

Choose the correct answer:

- 94. Salutation means:
 - (a) Greeting a person
 - (b) Salute to nation
 - (c) Both (a) and (b)
 - (d) None
- 95. The key point of a formal letter is written in which part of a formal letter:
 - (a) Heading
 - (b) Body
 - (c) Introduction
 - (d) Closing
- 96. What is the correct way to write the subscription in a formal letter:
 - (a) You truly
 - (b) Your truly
 - (c) Yours sincerely
 - (d) None
- 97. In a mail 'cc' means.
 - (a) Carbon Cycle
 - (b) Carbon Copy

offerent do you do even marin (a)

- (c) Carbon Content
- (d) All of the above
- 98. Letter to your friend is a
 - (a) Formal letter
 - (b) Informal letter
 - (c) Application
 - (d) Invitation
- 99. How do you address the recipient of an informal letter:
 - (a) Dear Mr.
 - (b) My dear
 - (c) Hello Sir/Madam
 - (d) Dear Sir/Madam
- 100. A pronunciation variety used by a specific group of people:
 - (a) Accent .
 - (b) Dialect
 - (c) Modulation
 - (d) Intonation

[14]